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My present invention relates to an improved 
pulley or sheave device for use in draping the 
Fourdrinier wire in place on the machine during 
the operation of changing the wire. A common 
way of carrying out the operation of putting on 
a new wire is to pass one loop of the wire over an 
end of the couch roll (in machines which permit 
of this) whereupon the wire, which comes reeled, 
must be unwound. The Fourdrinier wires are 
commonly received wound upon a pair of poles 
constituting a core. Heretofore it has been com 
mon practice to suspend the reel of wire above 
the machine by means of slings which engage 
the projecting ends of these poles. However, this 
practice is subject to the drawback that on oc 
casion the poles will slip out of the slings, to the 
damage of the wire and possible injury to the op 
erator. 
My present invention seeks to overcome this 

di?iculty by providing a novel form of pulley or 
sheave device one of which may be clamped to 
each end of the poles of the wire, the aggregate 
being suspended on a cable attached to a crane, 
while a hand wheel or other device is provided by 
means of which the operator may rotate the rolls 
and thus pay out the wire along the bed of the 
machine. 
My invention will be best understood by refer 

ence to the following detailed description taken 
with the annexed drawing, in which 

Fig. 1 is a perspective view of my improved 
sheave device; 

Fig. 2 is a plan view showing the same in use; 
Fig. 3 is an end view; while 
Fig. 4 shows diagrammatically the manner in 

which the Fourdrini‘er wire is wound when re 
ceived by the paper mill. 
Referring to the above, In denotes a Fourdrin 

ier wire which is endless and is therefore reeled 
doubled as shown. The core of the reel is formed 
by a pole II which is contained within the inner 
loop of the wire, whereas pole I2 is disposed im 
mediately outside of the loop, the two poles thus 
constituting a core around which the double 
thickness of the wire is reeled. Pole 13 is also 
used in the remote end loop of the wire and is 
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not concerned in the present invention. The 
reeled wire having been removed from its con 
tainer, the ends of poles I l and H are engaged by 
the combination clamp and sheave device which 
is the subject of the present invention, one of 
such devices being required for each end of the 
pair of poles. Said device comprises a housing l5 
accommodating the ends of poles II and I2 and 
provided with two pairs of oppositely disposed set 
screws l1, l1, l8, l8 for holding said poles in 
place. Concentrically disposed with respect to the 
housing 15 is a sheave 16 which is attached to 
the housing by means of spokes l9, l9, and also 
by being welded thereto as at oppositely disposed 
regions 20, 20. Also concentric with housing I5 
is preferably a hand wheel 2| secured to said 
housing by means of spokes 22. One wall of the 
sheave may be cut away as at 24 to facilitate 
threading the cable 24a on and off of the sheave. 
The sheave devices having been clamped to 

either end of the pole assembly, as shown in Figs. 
2 and 3, the assembly is suspended from a crane, 
not shown, by means of cables of which one, 24a, 
is seen. After the free loop of the Fourdrinier 
wire has been disposed over the couch roll, for 
example, as already described, the operators on 
either side of the assembly pay out the wire by ro 
tating the wheel 2| until the wire has been en 
tirely unwound (the crane—not shown—moving 
toward the head box during this operation), 
whereupon the installation of the wire is com 
pleted in known manner. To accommodate poles 
of varying size a ?llet piece 25 may be placed be 
tween one of the poles and the end surface of 
the housing I5. ' 

I claim: 
A pulley or sheave device for facilitating change 

of wire on a Fourdrinier machine, comprising a 
sheave proper adapted to receive a supporting 
cable, a device attached thereto for manually ro 
tating the sheave, and a housing concentric with 
said sheave accommodating the ends of a pair 
of superimposed poles upon which the wire is 
reeled, and means for securing said pole ends 
within said housing. 

JOHN A. HOOVER. 


